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Story Hour held 

  

  

  
The children’s room of the Back Mountain Memorial Library was alive with entertainment during 
National Library Week. College Misericordia students from Dr. Molly Vitale's class in children’s 
literature entertained the Story Hour children on Wednesday and Thursday. Maureen Connolly 
showed color combinations through songs, drawings and books. Georgia Kokas presented a 
chalk talk story on Wednesday afternoon. Thursday morning Kathi Bovine and Charlene 

Santarelli read the ‘‘Lion and the Rat.”” The children created their own lions from paper and 

pipe cleaners. An original puppet stage production of the favorite story, ‘The Three Bears’ was 

presented by Judy Dessoye, Denise Yoder, Carol Gesumaria, Kellie Knapich. The bears handed 
out lollipops as the final curtain fell. Shown here are, from left, seated, Jonathan Roskos, Susan 

Dwinchik, Bryan Balla, Timothy Balla, Jessica Kleinhaus, Melissa Sweetz, Rachael Harrison, 
Kristan Rogan, Bryan McCulloch, Alison Piatt, Jamie Piatt, Tripp Graham. Standing, Marilyn 

Rudolph, Children’s Librarian; Charlene Santarelli, Kathi Bovine, Sharon Rogan holding Megan, 
Pat Makara and Nicole Makara. 

* People in the news 
DALE S. BROWN, Pastor of the 

Community Church of Dallas, was 
recently ordained into the ministry 
of Jesus Christ at the local church. 
Pastor Brown attended University 
of Cincinnati, and graduated from 
Cedarville College with a B.A. 
degree and from Grace Theological 
Seminary, Winona Lake, Ind. with a 
Master of Divinity degree. 

Pastor Brown is originally from 
Dayton, Ohio and is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Richard Brown of Ohio. 

He began his ministry at Commu- 
nity Church of Dallas in December, 
1984. He and his wife, Paula, and 
son, David live at Church Street, 
Dallas. 
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AIR FORCE AIRMAN 1ST CLASS 
LANCE E. TERKOWSKI, son of 
Richard E. and Shirley A. Ter- 
kowski of RD 2, Harveys Lake, has 
participated in Team Spirit ’86, a 
Republic of Korea-United States 
Combined Forces Command ‘spon- 
sored exercises held in South Korea. 
Team Spirit ’86 was the 11th in an 

annual series of combined-joint field 
training exercises staged to 
increase the defensive posture of 
Republic of Korea and U.S. combat 
and support forces. 

The exercise involved forces sta- 
tioned in South Korea, as well as 
U.S. forces from other locations 
within the Pacific Command and 
the continental United States. 
Terkowski is a radio communica- 

tions specialist with the 2146th Infor- 
mation Systems Group in South 
Korea. 

He is a 1983 graduate of Tunkhan- 
nock Area High School. 
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THE RELIEF SOCIETY, Home- 
makers meeting, of the Church of 
Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, 
met Tuesday, April 8, at the chapel. 

The women this month tied a 
baby quilt. They also made favors 
for their upcoming brunch. 

The women who attended and had 
a good time were: Alene Harrison, 
Gayle McPeek, Sue Ganoe, Gail 
Kelley, Valeda Frantz, Rose King, 
Kathrine Yutachek, and Gwen Siley. 
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THE CHURCH OF JESUS 
CHRIST OF LATTER DAY 

* Pregnancy Terminations to 14 weeks 

* Confidential Counseling 

® One Visit 

Office of 

Salomon Epstein, M.D. 
2548 Vestal Parkway, East Vestal 

607-770-9011 

    

    

   SELECTED STYLES 

OF NEW 
SPRING 

DRESSES 

50% ors 
SUGG. RETAIL 

    

ashion house 
ULE TRA 

EARLY SPRING CLEARANCE 

STORE HOURS: 

MON. thre FRI. 9:30 to 8:30 P.M. 
SATURDAY 9:30-6 P.M. 
SUNDAY 12-5 P.M. 

(Across from Bishop Hoban) 

200 S. Penna. Blvd., Wilkes-Barre 

SAINTS, of Manor Drive, Trucks- 
ville would like to welcome Ms. 
Susan Danchek as a new member. 

Susan was baptized March 22 by 
Charles Yutachek. Katherine Yuta- 
chek gave a talk on baptism. Elder 
Neubert sang a solo. Les Ganoe 
gave a talk on the Holy Ghost. 
Gayla Sube said the opening prayer. 
Closing prayer was said by Sister 
Brooke. Elder Neubert confirmed 
Susan and she was welcomed into 
the church by Joseph McPeek. 
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LEWIS AND CORRIN STRITZIN- 
GER of Plymouth proudly announce 
the birth of a daughter Lisa Marie 
on March 10, 1986. 

Lisa Marie’s grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Stritzinger 
of Shavertown and Emerson and 
Barbara Clewell of West Nanticoke. 

Lisa has two sisters, Becky and 
Tina and two borthers, James and 
Lewis, Jr. Lewis Jr. has just cele- 
brated his second birthday on 
March 2. 
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PVT. 1ST CLASS BROCK A. BUL- 
LOCK, son of Barbara Schall and 
Robert Bullock, both of Dallas, has 
completed basic training at Fort 
Dix, N.J. 
During the training, Students 

received instruction in drill and 
cermonies, weapons, map reading, 
tactics, military courtesy, military 
justice, first aid, and Army history 
and traditions. 

He is a 1982 graduate of Lake- 
Lehman High School, Lehman. 

-0- 

RYAN GREGORY MARK was 
baptised at the Idetown United 
Methodist Church on March 16. 
Ryan was born in Winter Park 
Memorial Hospital, Winter Park, 
Fla. on January 3, 1985. 

His parents are Randall and 

  

“Creative Kitchens 

and Vdaths 
“WE'RE THE PEOPLE WHO 

CARE ABOUT YOU AND YOUR HOME" 
Featuring 

Kraft Maid 
Kitchen & Bath Cabinetry 

* Don't forget our 
complete line of 
goods and services 

¢ Free estimate & layout 
HOURS: Closed — Mon. 

Open Tues.-Fri. 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Sat. 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. 
Rt. 309 Across Som 

Cross-Country Restaurant     (717) 836-6801 
  

    
   

    

  

SPECIAL 
SALE RACK OF 
NEW SPRING 

SEPARATES 

50% or 
SUGG. RETAIL   

        

            

     

    

    
      
      
      

       

               

   

  

Debra Mark who reside at Cassel- 
berry, Fla. Randall is Production 
Manager for Beacon Products and 
Debra is a dental assistant. 
They have one other child, Mat- 

thew Mark 2% years old. 
Grandparents are Claire 

Tomasco, Orange, Pa. Harold 
Dymond of Mt. Pocono and Helen 
Dymond, of Briarcrest, Pa. 

Helen Dymond and sister Shirley 
Mahle sang a specially adapted 
song, ‘“‘God’s Greatest Gift.” Offici- 
ating clergyperson was Rev. 
Michael Shambora. A reception was 
held at the home of Claire Tomasco. 

-0- 

CRESCENDA MARIE LONG, 
daughter of Jody and Dan Long of 
Kenilworth, N.J. was baptised at 
the Lehman United Methodist 
Church on Sunday, March 23. 

Crescenda Marie was born on 
Nov. 11, 1985 at the Beth Israel 
Hospital. 

Mr. Long is a music teacher at 
the David Bearley School in New 
Jersey. 

Sponsors for the infant were Ste- 
phen and Denise Barski of Piscata- 
way, N.J. Paternal grandparents 
are Frank and Barbara Long of 
Idetown. Maternal grandparents are 
Betty and Richard F. Lowery of 
Market St., Lehman, at whose home 
a reception was held after the Palm 
Sunday service. Mrs. Marie Sand- 
ers, the child’s great-grandmother, 
and namesake, was also in attend- 
ance. 

Officiating clergyperson was Rev. 
Michael Shambora. 
Noteworthy is the fact that Cres- 

cenda Marie weighed but 3 pounds, 
6% ounces at birth. 

-0- 

AIRMAN KENNETH D. SWIN- 
GLE, son of Mr. and Mrs. Elwood 

(See PEOPLE, page 10) 

    

  

       
    
    
    
    
    
        
    
    

      

   

  

The recent arrival of the newest 
member of your household is the 
perfect time to arrange for a WEL- 
COME WAGON call. 

I'm your WELCOME WAGON rep- 
resentative and my basket is full of 
free gifts for the family. Plus lots of § 
helpful information on the special 
world of babies. ; 

Call now and let's celebrate your 
i baby. 

675-2070 

Wetaome gon 

New York Presents 

SALVATORE'S 

designing 

‘PERM WAVING 
MANICURES 

With Jean Hillard 
  675-1392 

Back Mountain on the move— 
GUYS AND DOLLS, a musical 

fable of Broadway presented by 
Dallas High School 
stuauauauauauon 
Thursday, Friday and Saturday 
night was excellent. If you like 
Broadway plays you’d wonder why 
we pay $15 a tickets when our own 
students perform just as well. 

Miss Adelaide, re. 
played by Maura | gg 
Mundy, brought |# 
smiles to the face j 
whenever she [8 
came on stage 
even before she 
spoke, once she 
began the audito- 
rium was filled i 
with laughter. HILLARD 
Nathan Detroit, played by Timothy 
Corcoran, gave her a hard time 
throughout the entire play. 

The plot of the play was based on 
gambling and some love lifes being 
interrupted as a result. Sarah 
Brown, played by Marilyn Ward 
and Sky Masterson played by D.J. 
Hopkins “were always there to 
change your mood when most unex- 
epcted. This New York based play 
of Hob Box dancers and crap game 
gamblers was excellent. 

It was a very entertaining evening 
directed by Donald Hopkins, vocal 
and choreographer director was 
Florence Sherwood and the stars 
were our own senior high students. 
New York brought to the Back 
Mountain and enjoyed by a 3-nite 
full house audience. 
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THURSDAY EVENING was also 
special for members of the Dallas 
Area Federated Womans Club. Long 
standing members and past presi- 
dents were honored with flowers 
and a cross-stitch name tag, with 
their name and year they were 
president on it. 

These beautiful pieces of work 
were done by Maryann Daily and I 
know mine will be framed forever. 
Jane Stair and Martha Reese were 
honored for 30 years of service to 
the Federation. Jan Borton and 
Sheila Bonawitz for 25 years and 
Diana Dreher, Sandy Richardson, 
Helen Davis, Theresa Thompson, 
Alice Niskey and Evelyn Farrell for 
20 years or more. Past Presidents 
honored were Mary Ann Davies, 
Jean Hillard, Nancy Rowlands, 
Marlene Rollman, Pat Smaka and 
presently serving as President is 
Shirley Smith. The Federation of 
Womans Clubs is the largest organi- 
zation of womans clubs in the world. 

-0- 

MRS. CLAIRE WESLEY, a resi- 
dent of the Meadows Apartments in 
Dallas and a former Sweet Valley 
resident for many, many years was 
honored at a birthday party at the 
American Legion in Dallas last 
Sunday. 
The party was given by her 

family and over 70 family members 
and a few friends werethereto help 
wish her a happy day. Mrs. Wesley 
was our neighbor in Sweet Valley 
when I was growing up as a child. 
I’d like to add my birthday greet- 
ings to her also. Happy Birthday 
Claire, it was a long deserved party 
for you. 

-0- 
THOSE FLORIDA TANS are 

fading fast and the list goes on as to 
Back Mountain residents who are 
begging for sunshine. 

-0- 
THE HARVEY FAMILY (we all 

  

~ OVERBROOK 
MARKETPLACE 

Big 
Spring Sale 

up to 50% off 
Starts 

SAT., APRIL 19 
for 

ONE WEEK ONLY 

£5 The Unicorn 

675-1489 
Open Tues. - Sat. 10 - 5, Sun. 1 - § 

The Bay Window md 
675-6400 dn 

Open: Mon. - Sat. 10-5; Sun. 1 - 5 

  

  

  
Dallas Shopping Center © Dallas, Pa. 18612 675-0447 

Narrows Shopping Center © Edwardsville, Pa. 18704 ¢ 287-1730 

PRECISION HAIRCUTTING FOR MEN & WOMEN 
DIMENSIONAL COLORING 
SCULPTURED NAILS : 

Appointment Not Always Necessary 

  DOBPB Bie bb 

WH 
Hair Cutting and Design 

   

know Linda from the Hoagie Bar) 
Linda, Glen and daughters Chrissy 
and Randy spent 10 days over the 
Easter Holiday in Florida. I under- 
stand they were staying only a few 
minutes from where we were how- 
ever, we didn’t see them once. They 
also enjoyed Disneyworld, Epcot, 
Wet ’N Wild, the Alligator zoos etc. 

I know you had a great trip but 
why the sun block Linda? Chris and 
Randy were afraid of getting 
burned because the sun was so 
strong, you're probably smarter of 
us all! 

-0- 

ASSISTANT CHIEF OF POLICE 
JOHN LERCH and family of Har- 

i veys Lake were also in Florida over 
the Easter Holiday and I'm told the 
chief loved the sunshine and is 
threatening to go back to Florida if 
the Back Mountain doesn’t warm up 
pretty soon! 

-0- 
JILL RADZINSKI, a student at 

Penn State Main Campus was seen 
in Disneyworld on Easter break 
along with Willey Whitesell and 
Tara Strausser. The three Dallas 
area residents were enjoying the 
sights and full fo smiles when we 
spotted them. 

-0- - 

MR. AND MRS. PAUL EVANS of 
Shavertown spent 10 days in Miami 
recently visiting their son Tom and 
family. They also visited the 
Sobecks who are former Luzerne 
residents. 

: -0- 
PETER AND MARY RICCI and 

daughter, Mary of Haddonfield 
Hills, Dallas spent Easter week in 
Disneyworld, Epcot and visited 
Gatorland and all the other fun 
things. Little Mary stopped in to see 
me with her mother and she’s still 
full of excitement from the trip. Her 
greatest thrill was the electrical 
show and Tinker Bell going over 
Disneyworld. For as young as she is 
I'm sure this trip will be special to 
her forever. 

-0- . 

PEG AND JIM THOMAS of Pear 

JOHN BLANDFORD 

Tree Lane, Dallas, were honored at 
a surprise 25th anniversary dinner 
Saturday evening at Perugino’s. 
Peg and Jim are the parents of five 
children who made this surprise 
dinner so special. Happy 25th to 
you, may your next 25 be filled with 
more health and happiness and lots 
of grandchildren. 

-0- 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES this 
week go to my husband Charlie 
Hillard, who celebrated his big day 
on Friday, the 11th. A birthday 
dinner with granddaughter Loni 
Jean having her first taste of lobs- 
ter was enjoyed Friday evening 
followed by cake and ice cream at 
daughter Loni and Bill Piekanski’s 
house where grandson Billy Ray 
and the rest of the kids joined us. 

-0- 

KSTEVE CAMERON of Wood- 
lawn Avenue, Dallas, celebrated his 
big day Saturday, April 12. I don’t 
know what all surprises Steve had 
but I'm sure wife Valerie had a lot 
for him too. Happy birthday, Steve. 

-0- 

GAIL THOMAS, daughter of Dr. 
Evan and Carol Thomas of Sutton 
Hills, Shavertown, is suffering some 
discomfort from a sprained neck 
she received in an auto accident last 
Sunday night near Duke Isaacs in 
Trucksville. 

Special ‘feel better soon” wishes 
go to Gail from all her friends. A 
car came through a red light and 
struck the van Gail and three other 
youth group kids were riding in. 
Gail is the only one who was 
injured. 

-0- 

HUGH AND LINDA WOOD- 
WARD, Demunds Road, Dallas, 
took advantage of the sunny day 
and hit the golf course Sunday 
afternoon for the first time this 
spring. Sunshine in Dallas, let’s 
think about it all week! 

(Jean Hillard is a Back Mountain 
resident whose column appears 
weekly in The Dallas Post.) 
  

  

Blandford cited 
John Blandford of Dallas, a 
sales representative for the 
Ivystone Group, a sales 
organization in the giftware 
industry, recently received 
an award recognizing his 
contribution "to Iveystone's 
outstanding 1985 sales 
record for the Lance Corpo- 

ration. The prestigious 
Lance Corporation is a major 
manufacturer of pewter 
sculptures and ‘other fine 

quality giftware products. 
Blandford, was presented 

with his award by Russ 
Bower, National Sales Man- 
ager for Lance. The presen- 
tation was made at a special 
awards dinner held at the 
Sheraton Centre in New 
York City. 
  

  

the Before and After Maternity Shop 
INTRODUCES THEIR 

NEW ADDITION"’ 
SPRING & SUMMER 

CHILDREN'S FASHIONS 
NEWBORN TO 24 MONTHS 

“N 20% DISCOUNT — ok Tf 

J WITH THIS AD 2 

CHILDREN'S ONLY . 

     

  

    
    

    

GREEN w/pGLkA 
AND STRIPES DOTS 

12M-18M-24M  “pARADING ELEPHANTS” 

"YOUR COMPLETE ONE-STOP MATERNITY SHOP" 
725 MAIN ST., STROUDSBURG 119 N. WASHINGTON AVE., SCRANTON 
717-424-5466 717-343-6533 

12M-18M-24M       

  

ATTENTION! 

Back Mountain 

Community 

Organizations 

Wants to know what you're doing 

When is your next meeting? 

Who are your new officers? 

What project are you working on? 

: Call Dotty 
at 

675-5211 
And we'll let the community know 

all about your organization.


